
June 28, 2017 
 
WOW!  
 
What a meeting. We had board games waiting at the table as the meeting got underway. Chris dove straight 
into discussion about open positions that we're excited to get some volunteers for: 
 
1) NGP Junior representative: must be a hard-working, bright and passionate post-candidacy student with a 
great smile. Applicants must be willing to attend yearly NGP committee meetings and organize IGP career 
day 2019. Applications are accepted in the form of an email to Keri stating: I would like to volunteer to be 
the NGP student representative. If more than one applicant, volunteers will be elected by their peers. 
 
2) NGSO officer positions: Applicants/volunteers please email Chris Wier indicating the position you aim 
to fill. Here are the classifieds: 
i) Seeking an enthusiastic and outgoing individual to serve as Vice President of the organization. Required 
skills include being able to attend meetings and assisting with the operation of the club. Strong applicants 
will be cheerful and know a thing or two about the brain. 
 
ii) In search of a Chair of the Professional Development Committee. Must be willing to seek opportunities 
for professional development and work with a team of committee members to help provide career skills to 
NGSO members. Required skills include advanced knowledge of sending emails and navigation of the 
OUAB website.   
 
3) Council of Graduate Students seeks a New Executive Officer. In the sage words of Elizabeth Stone, this 
position is a fancy "chief of staff" title which really means "glorified cat herder". Job details unknown, but 
probably very rewarding. 
 
Next we moved on to some more pressing issues like: 
4) Annual student reviews!! will take place in early August. tentative dates are August 1 and 4, though 
these days have not yet been set in stone. 
 
5) Orientation for incoming students will be August 14 and 15. Don't forget to attend the ice cream social to 
get to know your new classmates! Sarah Light will discuss NEURO with the incoming students, and Jess 
Marbourg will talk NGSO. Exciting times! 
 
6) Post-orientation CLIPPERS GAME - set to take place August 18th, and will include students, faculty, 
and maybe significant others/friends of friends of friends* (*must pay for their own tickets). Also in the 
works is a BBQ social from 4:30-6:30pm to pre-game for the game at Fred Beckman park.  
 
7) The Society for NeuroScience (SFN) is taking place November 11-14. If you plan to attend, please email 
Keri to let her know that you'll be there, and DEFINITELY volunteer for the recruitment booth. It should 
go without saying but I'll say it. Volunteer NGSO members!! The recruitment booth needs you!! 
 
At this time the voice was about to start and no one wanted to miss it, so we increased the pace of the 
meeting beyond light speed, beyond ludicrous speed, and into plaid.  
 
Website/Technology 
8) Sarah and Liz have worked closely with Keri to update the NGP handbook as well as additional guides 
to be posted on the NGSO/NGP websites: look for the 2018 editions to hit the press in the coming months. 
Until time of press, feedback and suggestions are welcomed. 
 
Fundraising 
9) We're gonna clean the Schott and we gotta file paperwork. Look for emails from Liz regarding a cleanup 
date in July. 
 



10) T-SHIRT DESIGN CONTEST HAS BEEN EXTENDED 2 WEEKS!!! Get your designs in while you 
still can. Winner gets a free T-shirt, designed by you which is pretty cool. The punnier the better so make 
sure to use your neurons and submit your designs ASAP.  
 
Social 
11) Next Happy Hour planned for July 17th at Pins bowling downtown. This is a Monday, and rides 
to/from Pins can be organized for those without transportation. We'll plan to arrive at 5:30, and HH lasts 
until 7pm.  
 
12) Next NGSO meeting will take place in the BRT at 4:45pm on July 17th (right before the carpools leave 
for Pins). Should be another good one, so get yourselves excited!!! 
 
Thank you,  
Luke Russell 
Secretary, NGSO 
 
 

	


